February 10th, 2008
Hi
We are still getting cold weather, probably because of the cold weather in China. So, for the first time in many years we are actually getting what should be a normal winter. The cold weather may last for another week or so. However, I have not yet had to switch my room air-conditioner to its ‘heat’ cycle. 
Last Monday, I heard on the news that your New England Patriots did not win the Super Bowl. I suppose there were many upset fans in Boston. 
On Tuesday, a HK resident, Ching Cheung, who was a journalist for the main Singapore newspaper, was released from prison in China halfway through his 5-year term. He had been imprisoned for spying for Taiwan. Unfortunately, the meaning of ‘spying’ in China is not precisely defined and is used to silence anybody who annoys the authorities, which seems to have been the case here.
For a couple of days in the gym, I had to do rowing instead of skipping as someone had stolen the good skipping ropes. Prem bought another one so I was able to use it on Thursday. 
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Wednesday was the 50th anniversary of what has become known as the ‘Munich air disaster.’ A plane returning to England with the Manchester United Football team on board crashed at Munich airport after a refuelling stop on its third attempt on a slush-covered runway. Of those killed, eight were members of United’s first team – so the crash virtually wiped out the team. And they were an extremely talented team. One of the survivors was Bobby Charlton, who was later a member of England’s 1966 World Cup winning team. Heard of him?
Thursday, was the first day of Chinese New Year holidays. Back to normal tomorrow. On Friday, about 900 flights left HK, a record for one day.  
[image: image3.jpg]


In NZ, February 6th was ‘Waitangi day’, the national day. I only remembered that as last year’s letter mentioned it and included pictures. One of these I have retained, namely, an artist’s rendition of the signing of the Treaty of Waitangi between Europeans and Maoris. 
Also in NZ, did you hear about a woman of Somali descent who attacked and stabbed the two pilots with a knife while trying to hijack a commuter aircraft during a flight from Blenheim to Christchurch to go to Australia? In spite of the attack, the pilots managed to land the plane safely in Christchurch. As it is a small plane, it does not have cockpit doors. Also, on planes with fewer than 90 seats, no security precautions are taken. 
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Yesterday, was sunny for my run. Temperatures ranged from 9-120C. The run felt good, though at 3 hours (exactly) was 7 minutes more than my best time set three years ago. I cannot blame the cooler weather for the slower time as it was virtually the same on both occasions. The run was from CU up to the hills behind Kowloon. There were some new signs pointing out WWII British trenches and Japanese caves near Tate's Cairn. Tired in the afternoon - slept for 3 hours.
That’s about it for this time. 
Cheers.
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